

COMMUNITY EDUCATION COUNCIL DISTRICT 15

Office:131 Livingston Street, Room 301, Brooklyn, New York 11201 CEC15@schools.nyc.gov | tel. 718-935-4267 | facebook.com/CECD15 | CECD15.org

October 24, 2023 Calendar Meeting

President's Report - Nancy Randall

(A) Auditions

(Drop four flyers in chat)



(B) **GED Opportunity:** Adult GED classes at PS 24. Open to anyone in the community. (Drop flyer in chat.) Use the QR code in the flyer for more info.



(C) PTA Fun Run Saturday

Council Member Hanif's Office is co-hosting the 15th Annual PTA Fun Run this year on Saturday, October 28th at 10am (pre-race activities and bib pickup is at 9am)



COMMUNITY EDUCATION COUNCIL DISTRICT 15

Office:131 Livingston Street, Room 301, Brooklyn, New York 11201 CEC15@schools.nyc.gov | tel. 718-935-4267 | facebook.com/CECD15 | CECD15.org

The Fun Run is a 3.3 mile walk/scoot/run around Prospect Park starting at Lefrak Center and is open to all community members and schools in Brooklyn. The funds raised from participation fees and donations go to all participating Title 1 schools (including schools that had Title I status in the previous 3 years) and funds are distributed based on participation.

The sign up and donation <u>link is here</u>, and the flyers are <u>linked here</u>.

We also have exciting prize baskets for the participating elementary, middle and high school with the most participation. Starting at 9am, we'll have fun pre-race activities such as live music, double dutch lessons, and community organizations tabling. If folks in the District 15 community are interested in tabling or conducting other pre-race activities, they are welcome to reach out to me!

To ensure the event is accessible to those with financial barriers to attending, we also have discounted tickets available, and ask that schools or individuals reach out to me at mperez@council.nyc.gov for more info.

(D) Response from DOE regarding RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF CHANGING THE NAME OF MS 447

Dear Community Education Council 15,

This response is an acknowledgement of receipt of Resolution regarding the renaming of M.S. 447. Thank you for your resolution advising us of your support for the name change.

We are following up with the Superintendent and the Office of Space Management to ensure that the steps required by Chancellor's Regulation A-860 are being followed.

Sincerely,

Deputy Chancellor Kenita Lloyd Family and Community Engagement and External Affairs

(E) **PEP Meeting**

Explain PEP. Nov. 29, LIC, one day after our next CEC Calendar meeting.

(F) Reimbursements reminder & Absences reminder



COMMUNITY EDUCATION COUNCIL DISTRICT 15

Office:131 Livingston Street, Room 301, Brooklyn, New York 11201 CEC15@schools.nyc.gov | tel. 718-935-4267 | facebook.com/CECD15 | CECD15.org

(G) Mayor's Town Hall- Leslie and Hans comments